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Dear Parents 
What wonderful weather we have been blessed with 
over the last few days.  Let's hope that this 
continues well into July and August.  We will do all 
that we can to keep conditions comfortable during 
such times for all children and staff. 
It hard to believe that we only have 16 school days 
left of this school year with still so much happening.  
These are very exciting times but can also be 
anxious for children as they move to new 
classrooms or schools.  Next Monday and Tuesday, 
when the Year 6 are at secondary school, the rest of 
the classes will move into the next class to spend 
time with the staff they will be with in September. 
Have a great weekend. 
Tim Wherry, Senior Head of School 

Our Achievers of the Week for the 
Week Ending  22/6/18:  
Reception Grace McDermott 
Year 1   Sienna Jones  
Year 2   Rhys Truscott  
Year 3   Sienna Cooper 
Year 4   Taygan Bennallack  
Year 5   Safira Reis 
Year 6 TJ Horsfield 
Class of the Week - Year 2 
Attendance - Reception 
Attendance for the Week:   
Rec 95.73  Year 2 92.59 
Year 5 92.31  Year 4 90.37  
Year 6 89.81  Year 1 88.12 
Year 3 87.36  
(7 classes below the 96% target)  
 

Good to be Green 
Well done to all of the children who continue to work 
hard and show excellent behaviour in school.  144 
texts (74.6%) were sent to parents on Friday for 
children that had remained ‘green’ all week.  Well 
done. 

Class Teachers in September 
Year Teacher Support Staff 

R Miss Hobbs Mrs Channing, Miss 
Frost, Mrs Rowe 

1 Ms Atkins / Miss 
Croney 

Miss Galley, Mrs Jeffs, 
Mrs Tabb 

2 Mrs Ferris / Mr 
Nicholls 

Mrs Jennings, Mrs 
Richards, Miss Rowe 

3 Miss Beard Mrs Hill 

4 Miss Dunmore Mrs Guedes, Mr Thomas 

5 Mr Taylor Mrs Sturtridge 

6 Mr Watson / Mrs 
Wherry 

Miss Jennings, Mrs 
Skelton 

Sunscreen  As the weather warms up, it is 

important to remember to apply sun cream to your 
child on those few and far hot and sunny days.  If 
you wish your child to re-apply sun cream to 
themselves during the day, please pass it in to their 
class clearly labelled with your child's name.  Staff 
will then encourage your child to apply the sun 
screen to themselves as required.  

Is your child eligible for Free School 
Meals?  Your child may be eligible for free 

school meals if you (or the child themselves in 
their own right) is in receipt of any of the following 
benefits. 
 Income Support (IS). 
 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal 

based Job Seekers Allowance. 
 Income Related Employment and Support 

Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment 
and Support Allowance. 

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of 
less than £16,190. 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after 
you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC). 
 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support. 
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 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 
2018 your household income must be less than 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any 
benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up 
to three of your most recent assessment periods. 

Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) 
All Key Stage 1 (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) pupils 
are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, 
regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
  

If you are in receipt of any of the benefits listed above 
which would entitle your child to free school meals, 
your school could claim Pupil Premium funding to 
support your child’s education, just by you completing 
an application form.  When you apply we will check 
your eligibility for free school meals (or Pupil Premium 
for KS1 pupils) by checking against those held by HM 
Revenue and Customs, The Home Office and the 
Department of Work and Pensions. 
Apply for Free School Meals 
You can apply for free school meals (or Pupil Premium 
for KS1 pupils) online at: 
www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-
and-colleges/school-meals/ 

Clay Swimming Tournament 
On Monday 25th June our Swimming Team 
attended a swimming tournament for Clay Schools 
at Bodmin Dragon Centre which was organised by 
Mr Nicholls.   

Year 5 Games at Par 
This week Year 5 attended the Aspire games at Par 
running track along with 450 pupils from other 
Aspire schools.  The pupils were split into ten 
different country teams and competed in events 
throughout the day including throwing, long jump, 
sprinting and long distance running. Congratulations 
to Felix and Yara who were part of South Africa the 
winning team.  We would also like to thank all the 
parents who were able to attend and support the 
children.  

KS1 Football Tournament at Brannel 
On Tuesday 26th June our Year 1/2 football team 
played in a tournament at Brannel.  This was the 
first time they had played together as a team and 
this showed in the first games which they lost. 
However they soon started to play exceptionally well 
passing the ball quickly and shooting at goal which 
meant they won their last two matches 3-0 and 7-0. 
Scorers were Paul, Silas (2), Frankie (3) and 
Bartosz (4).  Well done to these players and to Ray 
and Rueben who also played. 

Camp 
A group of children from Year 5 and 6 are camping 
this week at Porthpean Outdoor Education Centre 
along with Mr Watson, Mrs Skelton and Mrs Tippett.  
They will be taking part in some fun activities 
including cycling, climbing, archery and a day at the 
beach.  They will be given the chance to learn new 
skills at a Circus Workshop.  The children can also 
enjoy a disco with their friends.  Let’s hope this 
sunny weather remains for the rest of their week and 
they continue to enjoy their trip. 
 

 

 

Diary Dates:  
2/7/17 Poltair Parents Evening 
 Year 3 Breakfast 
2 & 3/7/18 Y6 Transition @ Poltair  
 Reception Transition Sessions 
3/7/18 STALC Presentation 
4/7/18 Sports Day 
5/7/18 KS2 Swimming 
6/7/18 Y2 Trip to Charlestown Beach 
 Y5 Bowling (Group B) 
10/7/18 Year 1 Hubbub Festival 2018 
12/7/18 KS2 Swimming  
 Reception Transition Session 
13/7/18 Year 6 Performance and 

Presentation 1.30 pm @ Bugle 
Village Hall 

 Y5 Bowling Tournament 
17/7/18 Hub Sports Event 
18/7/18 Transition Fun Day for Reception 

and Piccolo children 
 Year 6 Trip 
20/7/18 Last Day of Summer Term 
 Piccolo Graduation Day  
 Assembly in Chapel @ 9.15 am 
 School finishes at 1.30pm 
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